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COUNCIL CORRESPONDENCE UPDATE TO NOVEMBER 2, 2022 (8:30 a.m.) 

 

Correspondence 

(1) West Vancouver School Board, October 27, 2022, regarding “West Vancouver 
Schools - Remembrance Day Assemblies” 

(2) 4 submissions, October 28 and 29, 2022, regarding Proposed Arts & Culture 
Facility 

(3) 2 submissions, October 31 and November 1, 2022, regarding Halloween 
Fireworks Complaint 

(4) November 2, 2022, regarding “Re: Who was in charge at the WV Municipal 
Hall on Sep 8th/22?” 

(5) Committee and Board Meeting Minutes – Public Art Advisory Committee 
meeting August 31, 2022 

Correspondence from Other Governments and Government Agencies 

(6) P. Weiler, M.P. (West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country) 
(3 submissions), October 27-31, 2022, regarding Federal Programs and 
Initiatives 

Responses to Correspondence 

No items. 
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October 27, 2022 

Dear West Vancouver Mayor and Council, 

I would like to extend a personal invitation to you to attend a 

2022 Remembrance Day Ceremony 

at one (or more) of our schools.  You would be most welcome, and I have attached a schedule 
of dates and times of these events for your review. 

We look forward to hearing from you at your earliest convenience and would appreciate it if 

you would RSVP to Karen Leeson — kleeson@wvschools.ca  if you are able to attend. 

Sincerely, 

Carolyn Broady, Chair 

West Vancouver Board of Education 
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meetings.   The particular site within Ambleside Park has not been chosen.  While the statement that the site has not yet 
been chosen, is a truthful statement in that the particular site in Ambleside Park has not been chosen. It also is very 
misrepresentative to the community.  Christie Rosta and Donna Powers have commented to me, and others the 
importance of a transparent process.  A transparent and truthful statement would be:  The site within Ambleside Park 
has not yet been chosen.   

2018: the District conducted extensive community engagement to inform the creation of an Arts 
& Culture Strategy(External link). 

Please inform how "the District conducted extensive community engagement.” 

2019 - I believe that the Cornerstone report is flawed and developed with specific goals and a 
vision of the  committee members. 

2020 - The Arts Facilities Site Identification Analysis was created by the criteria and biases of 
the AFAC, and likely did not reflect the communities viewpoint. 

2021: Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms of acceptance of 
either of the sites. In addition, they raised several questions and concerns about aspects of the 
project. Council did not select either proposed site. 

To be transparent, the statement should have read:  Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms 
of acceptance of either of the Ambleside sites. When analyzed more than 50% of respondents did not want the facility 
placed in Ambleside Park.  It seems that “Ambleside Park” is consistently left out of this communication even though 
staff and the AFAC are working with two locations in “Ambleside Park” as the identified site, with a third location in 
Ambleside Park as a possibility. 

Council directed that additional community-wide engagement program on the next steps for 
arts and culture facilities in West Vancouver and the development of a governance model and a 
Capital Funding Plan for the replacement of the facilities for arts and culture in West Vancouver 
be undertaken. 

It is my opinion, and the opinion of many others, that staff and the AFAC have focused on confirming the  AFAC vision 
developed by the Cornerstone report, and not asking the community for their vision. It may be seen as a very biased 
process. The architect, in the visioning process, has not consulted the community with an unbiased focus. The focus has 
been strongly on confirming the vision, not on a governance model and a capital funding plan.  Finally, after many 
months, the architect has hired a Toronto governance consultant.  It has also taken many months to start working with a 
capital fund raising consultant.  A governing model and a capital funding plan were the priorities given by Council.  That 
has not taken place.  Why has a Toronto governance consultant been hired by the architect?  Are there governance 
specialists in Metro Vancouver?   



Really, the most often asked question,  as staff and AFAC continue to comment that a site has not been chosen, is why 
are $, staff and AFAC time, being spent on a back to front process.  A vision for a facility where the site hasn’t been 
identified?  How can that be?  Visioning for a facility for a site in Ambleside Park - either the tennis courts or the parking 
lot - would be completely different.  Visioning for a facility for a site that could be at the library, the community centre, 
the Gertrude Lawson house, or 15th and Fulton would be completely different again.  So, we continue to ask the 
question, why has the visioning been done first and with the majority of time and $? 
 
The process should have been:  site, vision for the particular site, how to fund what we want to be built on that site, and 
how to govern what will be built. Very few in our community understand why the process has been what it is. 
 
With hope for the future, 
 

 

West Vancouver  
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The District's Arts Facility Plan, developed in 2019, identified the need for 21,000 sq. ft. of space 
to continue providing art programs for all ages, exhibitions, small rehearsal and performances, 
administration space for arts groups, and multipurpose space for a variety of community uses.   

Shelley Craig, the lead architect for the visioning and governance of the new facility, commented that a café/gift shop 
was high on the priorities according to the survey results.  Does 21,000 sq ft include a cafe/gift shop?  It is my 
understanding that when referring to the “vision,” 25,000 sq ft refers to the facility with a café and gift shop.  It should 
be made clear to the community - are you consulting on 21,000 sq ft which would include a café/gift shop or 25,000 sq ft 
which would include a café/gift shop?  

Council chose not to move forward with any of the proposed sites and wants to engage with the 
community to confirm the vision and concept for a future arts facility.    

I believe this comment to be misleading to the community.  Mayor Booth stated at the council meeting  referred to that 
“we" have our site - Ambleside Park.  It was stated several times when the AFAC meetings convened, that the AFAC was 
proceeding with their planning and consultations with Ambleside Park as the chosen site. This was an issue questioned 
by the council liason, Councillor Soprovich, committee members, and members of the public attending the AFAC 
meetings.   The particular site within Ambleside Park has not been chosen.  While the statement that the site has not yet 
been chosen, is a truthful statement in that the particular site in Ambleside Park has not been chosen. It also is very 
misrepresentative to the community.  Christie Rosta and Donna Powers have commented to me, and others the 
importance of a transparent process.  A transparent and truthful statement would be:  The site within Ambleside Park 
has not yet been chosen.   

2018: the District conducted extensive community engagement to inform the creation of an Arts 
& Culture Strategy(External link). 

Please inform how "the District conducted extensive community engagement.” 

2019 - I believe that the Cornerstone report is flawed and developed with specific goals and a 
vision of the  committee members. 

2020 - The Arts Facilities Site Identification Analysis was created by the criteria and biases of 
the AFAC, and likely did not reflect the communities viewpoint. 

2021: Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms of acceptance of 
either of the sites. In addition, they raised several questions and concerns about aspects of the 
project. Council did not select either proposed site. 

To be transparent, the statement should have read:  Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms 
of acceptance of either of the Ambleside sites. When analyzed more than 50% of respondents did not want the facility 
placed in Ambleside Park.  It seems that “Ambleside Park” is consistently left out of this communication even though 
staff and the AFAC are working with two locations in “Ambleside Park” as the identified site, with a third location in 
Ambleside Park as a possibility.  



Council directed that additional community-wide engagement program on the next steps for 
arts and culture facilities in West Vancouver and the development of a governance model and a 
Capital Funding Plan for the replacement of the facilities for arts and culture in West Vancouver 
be undertaken. 

It is my opinion, and the opinion of many others, that staff and the AFAC have focused on confirming the  AFAC vision 
developed by the Cornerstone report, and not asking the community for their vision. It may be seen as a very biased 
process. The architect, in the visioning process, has not consulted the community with an unbiased focus. The focus has 
been strongly on confirming the vision, not on a governance model and a capital funding plan.  Finally, after many 
months, the architect has hired a Toronto governance consultant.  It has also taken many months to start working with a 
capital fund raising consultant.  A governing model and a capital funding plan were the priorities given by Council.  That 
has not taken place.  Why has a Toronto governance consultant been hired by the architect?  Are there governance 
specialists in Metro Vancouver?   

Really, the most often asked question,  as staff and AFAC continue to comment that a site has not been chosen, is why 
are $, staff and AFAC time, being spent on a back to front process.  A vision for a facility where the site hasn’t been 
identified?  How can that be?  Visioning for a facility for a site in Ambleside Park - either the tennis courts or the parking 
lot - would be completely different.  Visioning for a facility for a site that could be at the library, the community centre, 
the Gertrude Lawson house, or 15th and Fulton would be completely different again.  So, we continue to ask the 
question, why has the visioning been done first and with the majority of time and $? 

The process should have been:  site, vision for the particular site, how to fund what we want to be built on that site, and 
how to govern what will be built. Very few in our community understand why the process has been what it is. 

With hope for the future, 

West Vancouver 
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This webpage contains the following: 

The District's Arts Facility Plan, developed in 2019, identified the need for 21,000 sq. ft. of space 
to continue providing art programs for all ages, exhibitions, small rehearsal and performances, 
administration space for arts groups, and multipurpose space for a variety of community uses.   

Shelley Craig, the lead architect for the visioning and governance of the new facility, commented that a café/gift shop 
was high on the priorities according to the survey results.  Does 21,000 sq ft include a cafe/gift shop?  It is my 
understanding that when referring to the “vision,” 25,000 sq ft refers to the facility with a café and gift shop.  It should 
be made clear to the community - are you consulting on 21,000 sq ft which would include a café/gift shop or 25,000 sq ft 
which would include a café/gift shop?  

Council chose not to move forward with any of the proposed sites and wants to engage with the 
community to confirm the vision and concept for a future arts facility.    

I believe this comment to be misleading to the community.  Mayor Booth stated at the council meeting  referred to that 
“we" have our site - Ambleside Park.  It was stated several times when the AFAC meetings convened, that the AFAC was 
proceeding with their planning and consultations with Ambleside Park as the chosen site. This was an issue questioned 
by the council liason, Councillor Soprovich, committee members, and members of the public attending the AFAC 
meetings.   The particular site within Ambleside Park has not been chosen.  While the statement that the site has not yet 
been chosen, is a truthful statement in that the particular site in Ambleside Park has not been chosen. It also is very 
misrepresentative to the community.  Christie Rosta and Donna Powers have commented to me, and others the 
importance of a transparent process.  A transparent and truthful statement would be:  The site within Ambleside Park 
has not yet been chosen.   

2018: the District conducted extensive community engagement to inform the creation of an Arts 
& Culture Strategy(External link). 

Please inform how "the District conducted extensive community engagement.” 

2019 - I believe that the Cornerstone report is flawed and developed with specific goals and a 
vision of the  committee members. 

2020 - The Arts Facilities Site Identification Analysis was created by the criteria and biases of 
the AFAC, and likely did not reflect the communities viewpoint. 

2021: Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms of acceptance of 
either of the sites. In addition, they raised several questions and concerns about aspects of the 
project. Council did not select either proposed site. 

To be transparent, the statement should have read:  Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms 
of acceptance of either of the Ambleside sites. When analyzed more than 50% of respondents did not want the facility 
placed in Ambleside Park.  It seems that “Ambleside Park” is consistently left out of this communication even though 



staff and the AFAC are working with two locations in “Ambleside Park” as the identified site, with a third location in 
Ambleside Park as a possibility.  

Council directed that additional community-wide engagement program on the next steps for 
arts and culture facilities in West Vancouver and the development of a governance model and a 
Capital Funding Plan for the replacement of the facilities for arts and culture in West Vancouver 
be undertaken. 

It is my opinion, and the opinion of many others, that staff and the AFAC have focused on confirming the  AFAC vision 
developed by the Cornerstone report, and not asking the community for their vision. It may be seen as a very biased 
process. The architect, in the visioning process, has not consulted the community with an unbiased focus. The focus has 
been strongly on confirming the vision, not on a governance model and a capital funding plan.  Finally, after many 
months, the architect has hired a Toronto governance consultant.  It has also taken many months to start working with a 
capital fund raising consultant.  A governing model and a capital funding plan were the priorities given by Council.  That 
has not taken place.  Why has a Toronto governance consultant been hired by the architect?  Are there governance 
specialists in Metro Vancouver? 

Really, the most often asked question,  as staff and AFAC continue to comment that a site has not been chosen, is why 
are $, staff and AFAC time, being spent on a back to front process.  A vision for a facility where the site hasn’t been 
identified?  How can that be?  Visioning for a facility for a site in Ambleside Park - either the tennis courts or the parking 
lot - would be completely different.  Visioning for a facility for a site that could be at the library, the community centre, 
the Gertrude Lawson house, or 15th and Fulton would be completely different again.  So, we continue to ask the 
question, why has the visioning been done first and with the majority of time and $? 

The process should have been:  site, vision for the particular site, how to fund what we want to be built on that site, and 
how to govern what will be built. Very few in our community understand why the process has been what it is. 

With hope for the future, 

West Vancouver 
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This webpage contains the following: 

The District's Arts Facility Plan, developed in 2019, identified the need for 21,000 sq. 
ft. of space to continue providing art programs for all ages, exhibitions, small 
rehearsal and performances, administration space for arts groups, and 
multipurpose space for a variety of community uses.  

Shelley Craig, the lead architect for the visioning and governance of the new facility, commented that a 
café/gift shop was high on the priorities according to the survey results.  Does 21,000 sq ft include a 
cafe/gift shop?  It is my understanding that when referring to the “vision,” 25,000 sq ft refers to the 
facility with a café and gift shop.  It should be made clear to the community - are you consulting on 
21,000 sq ft which would include a café/gift shop or 25,000 sq ft which would include a café/gift shop?  

Council chose not to move forward with any of the proposed sites and wants to 
engage with the community to confirm the vision and concept for a future arts 
facility.   

I believe this comment to be misleading to the community.  Mayor Booth stated at the council 
meeting  referred to that “we" have our site - Ambleside Park.  It was stated several times when the 
AFAC meetings convened, that the AFAC was proceeding with their planning and consultations with 
Ambleside Park as the chosen site. This was an issue questioned by the council liason, Councillor 
Soprovich, committee members, and members of the public attending the AFAC meetings.   The 
particular site within Ambleside Park has not been chosen.  While the statement that the site has not yet 
been chosen, is a truthful statement in that the particular site in Ambleside Park has not been chosen. It 
also is very misrepresentative to the community.  Christie Rosta and Donna Powers have commented to 
me, and others the importance of a transparent process.  A transparent and truthful statement would 
be:  The site within Ambleside Park has not yet been chosen.   

2018: the District conducted extensive community engagement to inform the 
creation of an Arts & Culture Strategy(External link). 

Please inform how "the District conducted extensive community engagement.” 

2019 - I believe that the Cornerstone report is flawed and developed with 
specific goals and a vision of the  committee members. 

2020 - The Arts Facilities Site Identification Analysis was created by the criteria 
and biases of the AFAC, and likely did not reflect the communities viewpoint. 

2021: Consultation results indicated a split in community opinion in terms of 
acceptance of either of the sites. In addition, they raised several questions and 
concerns about aspects of the project. Council did not select either proposed site. 



To be transparent, the statement should have read:  Consultation results indicated a split in community 
opinion in terms of acceptance of either of the Ambleside sites. When analyzed more than 50% of 
respondents did not want the facility placed in Ambleside Park.  It seems that “Ambleside Park” is 
consistently left out of this communication even though staff and the AFAC are working with two 
locations in “Ambleside Park” as the identified site, with a third location in Ambleside Park as a 
possibility. 

Council directed that additional community-wide engagement program on the next 
steps for arts and culture facilities in West Vancouver and the development of a 
governance model and a Capital Funding Plan for the replacement of the facilities 
for arts and culture in West Vancouver be undertaken. 

It is my opinion, and the opinion of many others, that staff and the AFAC have focused on confirming 
the  AFAC vision developed by the Cornerstone report, and not asking the community for their vision. It 
may be seen as a very biased process. The architect, in the visioning process, has not consulted the 
community with an unbiased focus. The focus has been strongly on confirming the vision, not on a 
governance model and a capital funding plan.  Finally, after many months, the architect has hired a 
Toronto governance consultant.  It has also taken many months to start working with a capital fund 
raising consultant.  A governing model and a capital funding plan were the priorities given by 
Council.  That has not taken place.  Why has a Toronto governance consultant been hired by the 
architect?  Are there governance specialists in Metro Vancouver?   

Really, the most often asked question,  as staff and AFAC continue to comment that a site has not been 
chosen, is why are $, staff and AFAC time, being spent on a back to front process.  A vision for a facility 
where the site hasn’t been identified?  How can that be?  Visioning for a facility for a site in Ambleside 
Park - either the tennis courts or the parking lot - would be completely different.  Visioning for a facility 
for a site that could be at the library, the community centre, the Gertrude Lawson house, or 15th and 
Fulton would be completely different again.  So, we continue to ask the question, why has the visioning 
been done first and with the majority of time and $? 

The process should have been:  site, vision for the particular site, how to fund what we want to be built 
on that site, and how to govern what will be built. Very few in our community understand why the 
process has been what it is. 

With hope for the future, 

West Vancouver 
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From:
Sent: Tuesday, November 1, 2022 2:32 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: Halloween Fireworks

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address . Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, 
please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Dear Mayor and Council Members, 
Every year on this day many animals, dogs, cats, birds are traumatized with the extreme noice and lightning from the 
fireworks. A behaviour of a few people effecting and impacting on the life of many. 
The new leadership and Council in West Vancouver now have the opportunity to show they care for what many of the 
residents have been asking for over many years by totally banning fireworks in West Vancouver. 
I look forward seeing the subject tabled at an upcoming Council meeting very shortly and with a consensus by the 
members to ban fireworks in West Vancouver in the interest of the majority of its residents. 
Thank you. 

West Vancouver 
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emergency to attend to so I’m sure they would have made short shrift of lowering the Ferry Building 
flags. 

If what you say were true though, then the 1) Municipal Hall’s receptionist should have immediately 
been informed of the delay so s/he could knowledgeably deal with calls from the public and the 2) 
Communications department should have immediately updated the News section on the home page to 
make the public aware of the delay.  So again I ask, who was in charge at the WV Municipal Hall on Sep 
8th/22?  Answer = Nobody! 

Furthermore, surely you don’t expect me to believe that a staff member actually searched online for a 
rule book about whether or not public meetings should be cancelled on the day the Queen dies (Note: 
my cancellation request was only for the day of her death not the following days of mourning so your 
comment to that was superfluous).  Cancelling public meetings due to be held that day would have been 
plain old common sense and it’s very disconcerting to learn that AFAC and Cultural staff were incapable 
of exercising it, considering what is after all their mandate! 

I’m left none the wiser by your responses.  So again, God help us all the next time quick and decisive 
leadership is urgently needed in West Vancouver.  I will leave it there. 

However, the irony is not lost on me as to how quickly the WV Municipal Hall staff jumped on observing 
the proclaimed Federal holiday, Sep 19th/22, in honour of the Queen’s funeral.  I have often wondered 
and, since you’re the one that brought this holiday up, please can you explain to us taxpayers why Sep 
19th, Sep 30th, Dec 26th, and Easter Monday are even paid holidays for WV Municipal Hall staff.  These 
are all Federal holidays, not Provincial holidays so how exactly is this stated in the union and non-union 
contracts that allows both union staff and managers/directors to take these days as paid holidays whilst 
it’s business as usual for the private sector in BC? 

If that last question is not for you to answer then please pass this along to the person who can.  Much 
appreciated. 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver, BC 

<IMG_2576.jpeg> 

Below is Natalie Roizman's response on Sep 14th/22 followed by my original email to Mayor and 
Council. 

Your correspondence regarding lowering of flags at municipal facilities and the decision to hold 
the Arts Facilities Advisory Committee (AFAC) meeting on Thursday, September 8 has been 
forwarded to staff for a response as it is regarding operational matters. 

Official guidance from the United Kingdom government advises that: “following the death of Her 
Majesty The Queen, all official flags should be half-masted as soon as possible that day.” I can 
confirm that all District-owned flags were lowered as soon as possible. Some of the flag poles at 
District facilities, such as the Ferry Building, require a lift truck that must be operated by staff 
who are trained to use this specialized equipment. When the announcement of The Queen’s 
passing was made, staff confirmed that District flags would be lowered, and redeployed the 
appropriate staff from their current duties as expeditiously as possible to carry out this task. 
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Regarding cancelling public meetings, and in particular, the AFAC meeting that was held on 
Thursday, September 8, I can also confirm that staff looked into the matter and determined that 
there are no statutory or other requirements to suspend District business due to the Queen’s 
passing. If the Chair, in consultation with staff, decides to cancel the meeting then they are 
welcome to do so as per the Council Committee Procedure Bylaw. Additional guidance from the 
UK government also states that businesses, public services and other organizations have no 
obligation to cancel or postpone events or activities during the period of mourning for the 
Queen. 

For more information regarding how the District has observed the official day of mourning 
please visit https://westvancouver.ca/news/official-day-mourning-observed-statutory-holiday-
september-19 

On Sep 14, 2022, at 12:59 AM,  wrote: 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

Who was in charge at the WV Municipal Hall on Thursday, Sept 8th/22?  The 
Mayor?  The Chief Administrative Officer?  Most concerning to the citizens of West 
Vancouver, it would appear there was nobody at the helm that day.  At least, nobody 
capable of taking quick and decisive action as owed to and expected by the citizens of 
West Vancouver, the people you serve! 

None of us need be reminded of the significance of that momentous day.  At 
approximately 1030hrs on Sep 8th/22, we all sadly learned of the death of our beloved 
Queen and Head of State. 

What actions should have been taken but were not? 

1) The District of West Vancouver failed to IMMEDIATELY lower ALL its flags to half mast
as a sign of respect and honour.  Three hours after the death announcement, a member
of the public noticed the three Ferry Building flags had not been lowered.  Only because
of her efforts in contacting Municipal Hall (first left a voicemail, then sent an email) did
the employee eventually get those flags lowered but by now it was mid-afternoon.

2) The District of West Vancouver failed to IMMEDIATELY cancel all its public
meetings.  There was one published meeting scheduled that day, the Arts Facilities
Advisory Committee (AFAC) - Capital Funding Subcommittee at 4 PM via electronic
communication facilities.  Seeing on the District’s website that this meeting was still
listed to occur, I emailed the heads of the Community Relations / Communicatons
department and the Cultural Services department to request it be cancelled out of
respect.  Unbelievably, the cancellation decision was then deferred to the AFAC
subcommittee co-chairs (who are citizens not District staff!) who then made the grave
error to carry on regardless with business as usual and hold the meeting.  The burden of
this decision should never have been placed on these two people but still, the
magnitude of this day and the obvious need to cancel that day's meeting, was
inconceivably lost on them.  Per its modus operandi, this Committee put itself and its
single-minded agenda first and once again failed to live up to its own Terms of
Reference i.e. Committee members are required to possess ‘an ability to look beyond
personal interests for the benefit of the community and residents of West Vancouver’.
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It’s a given.  All flags at our public buildings should have been immediately lowered to 
half mast.  All meetings that involved the public that day should have been immediately 
cancelled.   

The incompetence on display that day was clearly evident.  Shame on our Mayor, shame 
on our Municipal Hall staff, and shame on AFAC.  There is no explanation or excuse or 
words you can say to appease your blatant lack of respect to our Queen and your 
outright failure and lack of duty to the citizens of West Vancouver.  Disgraceful! 

God help us all the next time quick and decisive leadership is urgently needed in West 
Vancouver. 

Sincerely, 

West Vancouver, BC 
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Mahssa Beattie

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Thursday, October 27, 2022 4:31 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: MP Patrick Weiler's 2023 Constituency Youth Council - Call for Applications
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - 2023 Constituency Youth Council Call for 

Applications.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Good afternoon, 

Please find attached a letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding the call for applications for the 2023 West Vancouver-
Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country Constituency Youth Council. 

Students can apply using the Google form linked here and in the letter until the deadline: November 20, 2022 - 
11:59pm. 

Please feel free to share this application with your classes and/or networks and anyone you think may be interested. If 
you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out. 

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

October 27, 2022 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

We are now accepting applications for the 2023 West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Constituency Youth Council (CYC)!  

The CYC is a valuable opportunity for youth aged 15 to 21 to engage in the political process and get 
involved in our community. This is a non-partisan group of youth that gather to discuss and take action 
on political issues that are of relevance to their generation. The CYC provides valuable input to help 
guide MP Patrick Weiler and the federal government in addressing these issues, and is a unique 
opportunity for youth to get involved in politics.  

The typical time commitment involved in being part of the CYC is 1-2 monthly meetings for a total of 
approximately 2 hours per month. These meetings are a mixture of virtual and in-person. 

Projects undertaken by past CYCs have ranged from food drives, hosting public forums, sending out 
community surveys, writing ministerial letters, and arranging MP visits to schools. Past councils have 
been focused on tackling important issues such as climate change, gender equality, youth employment, 
and civic education. 

Apply now to join the CYC using this form: https://forms.gle/cy4YPmcFeQS8VHMc6 
 Deadline for application: Sunday, November 20, 2022, 11:59pm 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out to our office. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://forms.gle/cy4YPmcFeQS8VHMc6


Mahssa Beattie

From: Weiler, Patrick - M.P. <Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Friday, October 28, 2022 12:32 PM
To: Weiler, Patrick - M.P.
Subject: [Possible Scam Fraud]Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Applications for the Aquatic 

Ecosystems Restoration Fund 
Attachments: Letter from MP Patrick Weiler - Aquatic Ecosystems Restoration Fund.pdf

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address Patrick.Weiler@parl.gc.ca. Do not click links or 
open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report 
it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

WARNING: Your email security system has determined the message below may be a potential threat. 
The sender may propose a business relationship and submit a request for quotation or proposal. Do not disclose any 
sensitive information in response. 
If you do not know the sender or cannot verify the integrity of the message, please do not respond or click on links in the 
message. Depending on the security settings, clickable URLs may have been modified to provide additional security. 

Good afternoon, 

Please see the attached letter from MP Patrick Weiler regarding information about applications to the 
Government of Canada's Aquatic Ecosystems Restoration Fund.  

Sincerely, 
Kevin Hemmat 

Kevin Hemmat 
Office of Patrick Weiler 
Director of Communications 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 
Office: 604-913-2660 
Cell: 604-353-2550 
Kevin.Hemmat.842@parl.gc.ca 

 Before printing this e-mail, think about the Environment 
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HOUSE OF COMMONS 

CHAMBRE DES COMMUNES 

CANADA 

Patrick Weiler 
Member of Parliament  

West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country  

October 28, 2022 

Dear Friends & Neighbours, 

The Aquatic Ecosystems Restoration Fund (AERF) supports projects that conserve and restore marine 

ecosystems. Projects will cover all of Canada’s coasts and further inland to create opportunities for 

freshwater and oceans sectors, and coastal and upstream inland communities. 

The Government of Canada supports efforts to address threats within aquatic ecosystems to protect 

aquatic species and promote sustainable aquatic environments. This work will also help ensure continued 

economic prosperity for coastal and inland communities across the country. 

During the next phase of the Oceans Protection Plan, Aquatic Ecosystems Restoration Fund projects will 

address impacts on Canadian aquatic environments on all coasts. These will include coastal and upstream 

inland aquatic restoration with a focus on addressing root causes of disturbances. The new initiative will 

help conserve and restore aquatic life and habitats, and will engage Indigenous groups and local 

communities in restoration activities. 

The Aquatic Ecosystems Restoration Fund replaces the Coastal Restoration Fund which was launched in 

2017 as part of the Oceans Protection Plan to preserve and restore marine ecosystems. The AERF is 

intended for medium to large projects along Canada’s coasts, ranging from a $200,000 to $1 million per 

year funding request, for a maximum of 4 years. However, requests as low as $50,000 will be considered 

if they are of strategic value. 

If you are interested in applying for the AERF and would like more information on the application 

process, please visit this webpage. The application deadline is November 28, 2022. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to reach out. We are happy to support your application 

in any way that we can. 

Sincerely, 

Patrick Weiler, MP 
West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country 

https://www.dfo-mpo.gc.ca/oceans/aerf-frea/apply-presenter/index-eng.html


Mahssa Beattie

From: Patrick Weiler MP <patrick.weiler@parl.gc.ca>
Sent: Monday, October 31, 2022 10:48 PM
To: correspondence
Subject: October 2022 MP Newsletter

CAUTION: This email originated from outside the organization from email address bounce_f9a541ba-a859-ed11-819c-
002248258d2f_prod@bounce.myngp.com. Do not click links or open attachments unless you validate the sender and know the 
content is safe. If you believe this e-mail is suspicious, please report it to IT by marking it as SPAM. 

Unsubscribe 

It appears that you have subscribed to commercial messages from this sender. To stop receiving such messages from 
this sender, please unsubscribe 

Dear Mayor and Council, 

With municipal elections taking place across the province, October was an important month 
for our democracy. Congratulations to all those who were elected on October 15th to the ten 
local governments across West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky Country. I look 
forward to working closely and collaboratively with our municipalities as we continue to build 
more thriving, inclusive, sustainable, and livable communities. Election campaigns are intense 
journeys that require candidates to make many personal sacrifices in hopes of serving their 
communities. Thank you to all those that stepped up in this process. Most importantly, we owe 
a debt of gratitude to all those who served our communities over the last four challenging 
years, especially outgoing mayors Mary-Ann Booth, Karen Elliott, Darnelda Siegers, Bill 
Beamish, Gary Ander and Ron McLaughlin. 

In Ottawa, parliament has passed legislation to double the GST tax credit for six months, 
provide rent support to the low-income Canadians and to provide dentalcare for uninsured 
Canadian children in families with incomes under $90,000. 
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At committee, we finished hearing testimony for a study on clean technology, and our two 
committees are working on legislation to create a new national park in Windsor, to create a 
plan to tackle environmental racism, and to create an independent national council on 
reconciliation. As the Co-Chair of the All-Party Parliamentary Tourism Caucus, my work 
continues to help the tourism sector recover and sustainably grow to its potential. 

Four years ago, Canada became a leader in the world by legalizing recreational use of 
cannabis. However significant issues remain that need to be addressed for patients and 
industry alike. I have assumed the Chair of the All-Party Parliamentary Cannabis Caucus to 
help provide advice on the review of the Cannabis Act, engaging with industry, and helping 
chart the path forward. 

Locally, I had the opportunity to join Randy Boissonault, Canada’s Minister of Tourism, for an 
announcement of a $1.2 million investment into BC’s tourism sector, including funding for 
Harbour Air to begin service to Squamish. We were also honoured to meet a delegation of 
parliamentarians from France visiting Whistler and Squamish to learn from each other in 
topics ranging from culture to clean technologies. 

We also marked Small Business Week from the 15th-21st by visiting and hearing from small 
businesses across the riding. You can view a snapshot here. 

I was especially proud to celebrate the official grand opening and ribbon cutting at Westwinds 
Senior Living in Squamish, a project which received over $40 million in funding by the federal 
government that is now housing over 300 seniors in affordable housing in our community. 

I am committed to engaging youth in our democracy and government. As part of our 
Constituency Youth Council’s last project, I visited classes at Chatelech Secondary in Sechelt 
and Mulgrave in West Vancouver with our CYC members to present how the Government of 
Canada works, my role as an MP, and most importantly, we had a discussion on the issues 
that matter to young people and our community. It was great hearing directly from youth and 
engaging with them on some really important issues. 

Given the actions of the tyrannical regimes in Iran and Russia and the devastation it is 
causing to the Iranian and Ukrainian people around the world, amongst so much other global 
turmoil, I was reminded how privileged we are to be living in Canada this past Thanksgiving 
and always. Canada stands with the brave people of Iran and Ukraine fighting against tyranny, 
and we have announced additional sanctions on the perpetrators of these atrocities, while we 
work individually and collectively with the civilized world to counter the actions of these 
regimes and to stand up for human rights. 

As always, please feel free to connect with me on my social media channels below for the 
latest updates on my work as your Member of Parliament. 

Happy Halloween! 



   

Parliamentary Updates 
 

 

Bill C-29 - The National Council for Reconciliation Act 
 

 

On Indigenous and Northern Affairs Committee, we’ve been continuing the work on Bill C-29, 
the National Council for Reconciliation Act. This important bill will establish the National 
Council for Reconciliation in order to fulfill the Truth and Reconciliation Commission’s (TRC) 
Calls to Action 53-56. The Council will be a permanent, independent, and Indigenous-led 
organization, monitoring and supporting the progress of reconciliation in Canada, including 
the full implementation of the TRC Calls to Action. This Council will be a vital tool to help keep 
both our government and future governments accountable for their obligations to Indigenous 
people and to make real, concrete, quantifiable progress towards reconciliation. We have 
been hearing from witnesses on ways that we could potentially make this bill better and 
stronger, and I’m looking forward to getting that opportunity as we move forward with it at 
committee.   

 

 

 

Bill C-248, An Act to Amend to the Canada National Parks Act (Ojibway National Urban 
Park of Canada) 

 

 

On the Environment and Sustainable Development Committee, we have been hearing from 
witnesses in relation to a Private Member’s Bill that would create a new National Urban Park 
near Windsor in an area of significant ecological importance. Parks Canada has been in the 
process of evaluating and consulting with Indigenous groups and other communities on the 
creation of a larger park in this area for multiple years. The Committee is now grappling with 
how and if the proper due diligence, consultations, and protections can be established 
through this unusual process of park creation.   

 

 

Study on Clean Technologies  
 

 

The Environment Committee recently wrapped up hearings on our study on Clean 
Technologies and will now begin the process of drafting a report on our findings. We’ve heard 
from clean tech companies and other expert witnesses across Canada that have identified 



the major opportunities and barriers that Canada faces in the clean tech sector and provided 
advice on the path forward for the Government of Canada. 

Parliamentary Tourism Caucus 

In my role as Co-Chair of the Parliamentary Tourism Caucus, I’ve been very busy as we look 
for ways to help build back our tourism industry after the pandemic. While the tourism sector 
in our region has been remarkably resilient through the pandemic and in some cases actually 
ahead of pre-pandemic levels, the picture is less positive across the country.  

All-Party Parliamentary Cannabis Caucus 

I have assumed the Chair of the All-Party Parliamentary Cannabis Caucus from MP Nathaniel 
Erskine-Smith. Canada became a world leader when in 2018 we became only the second 
nation in the world to fully legalize and regulate the recreational use and possession of 
cannabis. Canada recently launched a review of the Cannabis Act to address remaining 
issues such as the continued presence of the illicit market, patient access, barriers and 
impacts to Indigenous peoples, and much more. 

While the legal industry has grown to contribute over $43.5 billion to our economy and 43,000 
direct and 151,000 indirect jobs across the country in just four years, it continues to face 
multiple challenges such as competition from the illicit market, significant red tape and high 
taxes that need to be addressed through a new government/industry working group. My plan 
is to use this new position as chair to work across party lines to find mutually agreeable ways 
to help chart a better path forward.   

Standing in Solidarity with the People of Iran 

It’s been over 40 days since Mahsa Amini died. Since then, we have seen brave women and 
men in Iran rise up against the brutal repression and human rights abuses carried out by the 
Iranian regime. Protests at over 200 cities have sprung up in solidarity. Canada has 
announced new measures to hold the regime accountable, including economic sanctions, 
permanent expulsion of the perpetrators from Canada, and measures to strengthen public 
safety locally. You can read more about our government’s actions here. 

I hosted a community discussion with constituents on October 7 about the events unfolding in 
Iran. They shared their thoughts and concerns, as well as suggestions on how the 
government can respond better. Thousands gathered the next day in support of those fighting 
for their rights in Iran - check it out!  



 

   

Constituency Youth Council School Presentations & 
Discussions 

We had two school visits this month with our Constituency Youth Council (CYC). The first was 
at the Law Studies 12 at Chatelech Secondary where we discussed civics and government. I 
was pleased to have Colten, CYC member on the Coast, accompany me. He spoke about the 
benefits of the CYC and did a tremendous job of co-facilitating our presentation on a variety of 
government topics. Thank you to Rod Millican, their teacher, for inviting us to your classroom, 
to the students for their great questions and active engagement, and to Colten for his passion 
and leadership on the CYC.   

 

 

 

 

I also had the great pleasure of speaking to the students at Mulgrave School in West 
Vancouver, where my CYC members and I held a fantastic civics presentation and youth 
discussion. After the presentation, students asked some thought-provoking questions on a 
range of topics, from international affairs to income inequality. Thanks to Mulgrave for having 
me and a special thank you to CYC members Colten, Jeanette, Jaiden, and Anthony for 
presenting with me.   

 

 

   

 

 

Community Updates 
 

 



 

 

 

On October 14, I joined my colleague and friend Randy Boissonault, Minister of Tourism, for a 
tourism funding announcement of $1.2 million into BC’s tourism sector, which will benefit four 
major tourism projects in the province, including support for constructing a new sea plane 
terminal in Squamish for Harbour Air. This is going to be hugely beneficial for tourism here in 
our region, as people will have easier access from Squamish to major destinations on flights 
from a company that has been net-zero in emissions for over 15 years, and that is piloting the 
first electric commercial flights in the world.    

 

 

Small Business Week  

Celebrating the Sechelt Arts Festival  

The 19th annual Sechelt Arts Festival opened this month at the Seaside Centre. The 2022 
theme of the flagship festival is “Upcyle”, bringing greater focus to everyday issues such as 
conserving versus discarding. The Seaside Centre was alive with music from the Jun Yard 
Bad as the festival producers announced the many festival events that touch on this theme of 
repurposing our trash, cast-offs or old ideas into new presentations of visual art, drama dance, 
music and even heritage. Thank you to the Sechelt Arts Council and volunteers who bring so 
much joy to this community through their experience, values, beliefs, and art.   

National Day of Action for Missing and Murdered Indigenous Women, Girls, and 
LGBTQ2S+ people  



 

Opening the Westwinds Senior Living Complex  

On October 5, we celebrated the official grand opening and ribbon cutting at Westwinds 
Senior Living in Squamish. This five-storey building located in downtown Squamish provides 
232 affordable rental homes for low to moderate income seniors. The federal government 
supported the project with more than $40 million in funding, and worked in partnership with BC 
Housing, the District of Squamish, Squamish Senior Living Society, and Polygon Homes. 

   

40 Years of Service – Celebrating the Howe Sound Women’s Centre   
 

 

The Howe Sound Women’s Centre celebrates 40 years in the Sea to Sky this October and 
hosted a wonderful, memory filled open house in Squamish this week. The HSWC has been 
a strong advocate in the community, raising awareness about the issues of violence against 
women, pushing for affordable housing, and working to create more resources to meet the 
betterment of the women and children in the Sea to Sky. They serve the entire Corridor, 
providing crisis support, referrals, advocacy, multicultural outreach, emergency housing, and 
counselling. They operate a centre in Squamish and Whistler, a safe home in Whistler and 
Pemberton, and transition house in Squamish.   

   

 

 

2023 Constituency Youth Council Applications   
We are now accepting applications for the 2023 West Vancouver-Sunshine Coast-Sea to Sky 
Country Constituency Youth Council (CYC)!   
  
The CYC is a valuable opportunity for youth aged 15 to 21 to engage in the political process 
and get involved in our community. This is a non-partisan group of youth that gather to 
discuss and take action on political issues that are of relevance to their generation. The CYC 



provides valuable input to help guide MP Patrick Weiler and the federal government in 
addressing these issues, and is a unique opportunity for youth to get involved in politics.   
The typical time commitment involved in being part of the CYC is 1-2 monthly meetings for a 
total of approximately 2 hours per month. These meetings are a mixture of virtual and in-
person.  
  
Projects undertaken by past CYCs have ranged from food drives, hosting public forums, 
sending out community surveys, writing ministerial letters, and arranging MP visits to schools. 
Past councils have been focused on tackling important issues such as climate change, gender 
equality, youth employment, and civic education.  

 

Deadline for application: Sunday, November 20, 2022, 11:59pm 

   

Government of Canada releases National Disability 
Inclusion Action Plan  

As part of this plan, we are continuing to advance Bill C-22 in the House of Commons, which 
will create a Canada Disability Benefit that will help millions of people with disabilities across 
the country. I look forward to seeing its passage very soon.  

   

Diwali 
On October 24, Hindu, Buddhist, Jain and Sikh communities here in Canada and around the 
world celebrated Diwali. Also referred to as the Festival of Lights, it symbolizes the victory of 
light over darkness, good over evil, and knowledge over ignorance - a lesson that is always 
relevant in our world.  
  
I hope all those who celebrated in West Vancouver–Sunshine Coast–Sea to Sky Country and 
around the world had a Happy Diwali and Bandi Chorr Divas.   

   

Yom Kippur & Sukkot 
At Sunset on October 4, Jewish communities marked the beginning of Yom Kippur, the Day of 
Atonement, & the holiest day in the Jewish calendar. It marks a time for repentance and 

Apply to the CYC!  



renewal while looking to the year ahead. To all those who observed, I hope you and your 
loved ones had a meaningful fast. G’Mar Chatima Tova. 

Five days after Yom Kippur, Jewish communities celebrated Sukkot, a week-long holiday 
which is celebrated by building sukkahs (booths) which are used to eat in for the duration. To 
all those who observed, Chag Sameach! 

Office of Patrick Weiler MP 

6367 Bruce St 

West Vancouver, BC V7W 2G5 

Canada
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